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Membership Update  

CSHP BC Branch is currently 459 members strong. We are the third larg-
est chapter in Canada and hope to further increase these numbers with the 
summer membership drive! 

You will notice an increase in your membership fees this year as National 
Council approved a 7.75% membership fee increase for all membership 
categories, excluding student memberships. To help offset this cost I 
would like to remind you that when you refer a new member to join CSHP 
you receive a $10 discount off of your membership ($5 for referring stu-
dents). As before, the BC branch does not charge its members a branch 
fee. 

Thank you for your continued support.  If you would like us to contact you 
at a different email please inform us at cshpbc@gmail.com. If you have 
any questions or comments regarding membership please contact me at 
katherin.badke@vch.ca. 
Happy Spring!  

 
Regards, 
Katherin Badke 
CSHP BC Branch Membership Chairperson 

Go to www.cshp-bc.com 
to keep up to date with 
CE, member highlights, 
membership benefits and 
more! 
 
Get CSHP-BC 
newsletters by e-mail and 
help save BC trees. 
 
Go to www.cshp-bc.com 
and sign up today! 

mailto:cshpbc@gmail.com
mailto:katherin.badke@vch.ca
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Message from the President  
 

 
 
Happy Springter!  It doesnôt quite feel like winter is over.  Regardless, good things are 
coming our way.  We have fabulous continuing education events planned for members 
this spring.  The Programs Committee has been hard at work organizing the upcoming 
Spring Therapeutics Update and Residency Presentation Night.  We hope that all mem-
bers take advantage of these excellent continuing education and networking opportuni-
ties!   
 
The Branch Council continues to support CSHP 2015 initiatives as well as National Advocacy campaigns 
to enhance pharmacy practice.  In addition, we have been actively promoting hospital pharmacy to UBC 
students.  Some alternative sources are being pursued in fundraising efforts this year. 
 
Planning for the CSHP National Summer Educational Session to be held here in Vancouver in August 
2011 is well underway.  This is a unique opportunity to take part in continuing education led by high caliber 
speakers from across the country and a chance to meet pharmacists from across the country here locally!  
Be sure to keep Aug 6-9, 2011 open to attend the CSHP National Summer Educational Session here in 
Vancouver. 
 
Encourage your colleagues to become CSHP members and take advantage of all the benefits membership 
has to offer including discounts to our outstanding CE events and access to awards and publications. The 
fact that the National Summer Educational Session is in Vancouver is an added bonus this year! 
 
As always, we look forward to your active participation and continued support and we welcome your feed-
back.   

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Zahra Kanji 
President, CSHP BC Branch 
Email: Zahra.Kanji@vch.ca 
  
Branch Webpage: www.cshp-bc.com 
Branch Email: cshpbc@gmail.com 
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BC Branch National Delegate Report  
 
Spring forward and looking back 
 
Looking back on the past few months, CSHP National held a successful Professional Practice Conference 
in Toronto in January, Harrison Management Conference in February and the Banff Seminar in March. 
Also in March, the National Council met in Ottawa for the Mid-term Council meetings (MCM). 
 
 
As we spring forward, Council approved a new Strategic Plan that will take effect in August 2011. As part 
of the Strategic Plan, a new Mission, Vision and Value statements were created. Look fro the new Strate-
gic plan to be unveiled at the Summer Education Sessions in Vancouver this summer. 
 
The need to have the organization in a sound fiscal position was paramount for Council as we looked at 
the operating budget for the coming fiscal year. Council members agreed on the need to have a balanced 
budget for this fiscal year and to look at new streams of revenue to support the organization moving for-
ward. As there will be a lag time for implementation of the new revenue streams, Council was faced to 
raise membership fees by 7.75% or approximately $20 increase over last yearôs fees. 
 
Finally, I look forward to seeing many of you at the Summer Education Sessions in August. A lot of work 
and effort has gone into this event to make this an event not to be missed. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Bruce Millin 
BC Branch National Delegate 
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 Programs Committee and Fundraising Update  

 
2011 Continuing Education Events  

 
Since the New Year, the Programs Committee has been busy organizing this yearôs series of continuing 
education events. 
 
Our first event of the year is the Spring Therapeutics Update  to be held on Wednesday April 20 th at St. 
Paulôs Hospital in Vancouver, BC.  Our presentations and speakers for this evening include: 
 
CSHP 2015: A Vision for Hospital Pharmacy Practice Excellence  

Dr. Stephen Shalansky 
CSHP 2015 BC Branch Champion 
Clinical Coordinator, Pharmacy Department, Providence Health Care 

The Rhythm is Gonna Get You ï Atrial Fibrillation: the New Guidelines and Clinical Pearls for Prac-
tice  

Dr. Leanne Kwan 
Clinical Pharmacy Specialist, Atrial Fibrillation Clinic, Royal Columbian Hospital 
Ms. Sonia Basi 
Clinical Pharmacist, Atrial Fibrillation Clinic, St. Paulôs Hospital 

Lipids and Chronic Kidney Disease:   Results of SHARP  
 Dr. Adeera Levin 
 Professor of Medicine, University of British Columbia 

Director, Clinical Research & Education, Div of Nephrology, St. Paulôs Hospital 
Director, BC Provincial Renal Agency 
ISN Secretary General  

Diabetes Update:  Incretin agents in Diabetes -when to use them?  
 Dr. Anar Dossa 

Clinical Pharmacist, Outpatient Diabetes and Kidney Clinic, Vancouver General Hospital 
 

Come join us for a delicious dinner buffet and an evening filled with excellent speakers and latest updates 
that may change your practice! Registration for this event is currently underway.   
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Here is a brief overview of other events scheduled for this upcoming year: 
 
May 19 th, 2011 - Residency Presentation Night, Instructional Resource Centre (IRC), University of 
British Columbia, Vancouver, BC.  
An informative evening showcasing the research initiatives of this yearôs 27 BC Hospital Pharmacy Resi-
dents!  Come listen to the presentations and mingle with the residents at their respective poster displays.  
You will have a chance to win a $100 gift certificate to a future CSHP educational event 
 
August 6 -9th, 2011 - CSHP National Summer Educational Sessions Oceanôs 11, 
Sheraton Wall Centre, Vancouver, BC.  
Online registration and the events program will be available shortly at 
www.cshp.ca/events/ses/2011/  
 
September 29 th, 2011 - Clinical Symposium, Italian Cultural Centre, Vancouver, BC.  
An annual educational event that highlights clinical controversies and reviews topics of interest to hospital 
pharmacists.  Come join us for a fabulous dinner buffet and an evening filled with excellent speakers! 
 
November 18 th-19th, 2011 - Annual General Meeting, Vancouver BC.  
Our branchôs largest event of the year complete with educational sessions, satellite symposium, manufac-
turer exhibits and the CSHP business meeting. 
 
For CSHP members who reside outside the Lower Mainland, we encourage you to stay in touch with your 
regional Chapter Chairs.  Many of them are already in the process of planning continuing education events 
for you closer to home. 
It is our goal to offer quality presentations on timely therapeutic topics to all hospital-based pharmacy prac-
titioners in BC.  To continue this tradition, we are always on the lookout for new speakers and for inter-
ested members to join our Programs Committee.  Please do not hesitate to leave me a message at 604-
806-8146 or send me an e-mail at mleung@providencehealth.bc.ca at any time. 
 
The Programs Committee would also like to thank our current 2011 corporate sponsors for their contribu-
tions: 
 
 
 

For additional fundraising opportunities or questions, please contact Andrea Cartwright at an-
drea.cartwright@vch.ca.  
Thank you and we are looking forward to seeing you at this yearôs upcoming events! 
 
Marianna Leung     Andrea Cartwright 
CSHP BC Branch Programs Chair, 2011  CSHP BC Branch Fundraising Chair, 2011  

Major Benefactors (> $3500)  
Abbott 
Astra Zeneca 
Pharmaceutical Partners of Canada (PPC) 
Pfizer 

Patrons ($1000 -1999) 
Apotex 
Sandoz 
Shoppers Drug Mart 

. . . continued from page 4 

http://www.cshp.ca/events/ses/2011/
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Awards Announcement  
 

CSHP Future Professional Pharmacy Student Award Winner ï Soomi 
Hwang  
The CSHP Future Professional Pharmacy Student Award is awarded annually to 
one student from each of the Western Branchôs Faculties of Pharmacy who dis-
plays professionalism and is seen as a future leader in the profession of phar-
macy. This year, Soomi Hwang (Bachelor of Pharmaceutical Sciences 2013 
candidate) was given this award. Soomi is an active member of CSHP, CAPSI, 
BCPhA and Lambda Kappa Sigma-Professional Pharmaceutical Fraternity 
(LKS). She is currently serving in the role of president of LKS and coordinated 
the annual Manufacturersô Night in 2010 and 2011. Her role as fair co-
coordinator for Pharmacy Awareness Week at UBC included development of 
new educational booths and the organization of volunteers for the event. Her 
volunteer efforts also include activities in the emergency department at Vancou-
ver General Hospital. Soomi has been described as having a ñpassion to pursue 
and promote the pharmacy profession.ò When asked to write on a memorable 
experience that occurred as a result of her involvement in pharmacy, Soomi 
wrote that she has ñtouched [her] familyôs life more than ever beforeò by helping 
her family members with health related issues and that she is ñexcited to touch 
more lives as a pharmacist.ò 
 
Soomi is a most worthy recipient of this award. Congratulations Soomi. 
 
Award winners receive complimentary registration and $500 to attend the CSHP Western Branches Banff 
seminar in addition to a plaque for their achievement. Soomiôs achievements  will be recognized at the BC 
CSHP AGM 2011.  
 
Pharmaceutical Partners of Canada (PPC) Continuing Education Travel Grant Winners  

 
ñLearning is not attained by chance , it must be sought for with ardour and attended to with dili-
gence.ò (Abigail Adams, 1780) however, 

 
ñPPC Funding is attained by chance , it must be sought for by application and attended to by the 
end of  February of the following year.ò (Dorothy Li, Awards Chair, 2011) 

 
Congratulations to the winners:  

 
Roxanne Carr (Childrenôs and Womenôs Health Centre of BC, Vancouver) 

Zahra Kanji (Lions Gate Hospital, North Vancouver) 

Ayesha Hassan (Royal Inland Hospital, Kamloops) 

Ann-Marie Liberman (Royal Columbian Hospital, New Westminster) 

 
Winners will receive cash awards of $500 each to financially assist attendance of pharmacy related confer-
ences, programs and educational seminars that hospitals may not normally be able to fund.  
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Upcoming Award Deadlines  
 
 

Pharmacy Awareness Week Award  
 
This award recognizes the hospital pharmacy department with the most impressive Phar-

macy Awareness Week campaign. All hospital pharmacy departments in BC with active CSHP
-BC branch members are eligible for this award.  

 
Deadline for submissions is April 30, 2011.  
For more information and application instructions: http://www.cshp - bc.com/

awards/pharm_aware.html  
Looking forward to receiving your applications!  
 

Dorothy Li  

2010 -2012 CSHP BC Branch Awards Chair  

. . . continued from page 6 

http://www.cshp-bc.com/awards/pharm_aware.html
http://www.cshp-bc.com/awards/pharm_aware.html
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Chief Residentsô Report 
 

We think we can, we think we can, we think we cané  Feeling a bit 
like ñlittle engines that couldò, we residents are working hard to make 
it through the last few months of our Pharmacy Practice Residencies.  
We have only three months left, but whoôs counting? 
 
So what have we been up to lately? On top of the fast approaching 
conclusions of our residency projects (Residency Presentation Night 
is scheduled for May 19 at UBC) many of us have the most clinically 
challenging rotations of the year squeezed into these last months. 
Late night readings for our rotations, data collection and poster 
preparation for our projectsé weôre very busy at this point! 
 
To keep the overworked residents relatively sane, we Chief Resi-
dents are trying to inject some fun into their lives! A joint preceptor/
resident laser tag event took place in January and the next joint 
event is curling, scheduled for April 15. 
 
Wish us luck as we round out this highly educational (but highly stressful!) year! 
 
 
 
Eric Chu & Sarah West 
Chief Residents  
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CSHP 2015 Update  

 
The CSHP 2015 initiative is well underway.  A wealth of information is available on the CSHP National web-
site (http://www.cshp.ca/programs/cshp2015/index_e.asp), and some highlights are listed here. 
 
Commitment to Act  
Over the next few weeks an email will be sent from Branch Presidents to Pharmacy Directors/Managers 
across Canada asking for their departments' "Commitment to Act" on CSHP 2015 and the Blueprint for Phar-
macy.  Details on the Commitment to Act initiative are posted on the CSHP National website http://
www.cshp.ca/programs/cshp2015/index_e.asp 
  
Toolkits Available Soon  
Carolyn Bornstein gave a presentation on CSHP 2015 at the PPC announcing the upcoming availability of the 
three "Hit the Target Toolkits" (slides on website).  These toolkits are detailed ñhow toò documents valuable 
for all hospital pharmacists in their efforts to implement or expand programs relevant to specific CSHP 2015 
objectives.  CSHP 2015 Toolkits will be released, one at a time, in April, May and June: 

April:  FROM PAPER TO PRACTICE: Incorporating Evidence into Pharmacy Practice (Objective 3.1), 
May: MEDICATION EXPERTS FOR THE PROVISION OF COMPLEX INPATIENT CARE: Optimizing 

the Pharmacists' Role on the Healthcare Team (Objective 1.3) 
June: ONE DOSE AT A TIME: Implementing a Unit-Dose Medication Management System (Objective 

4.7) 

 

CSHP 2015 Residency Project Award Just Announced  
A newly created CSHP 2015 Hospital Pharmacy Residency Project Award has just been announced. This 
award, sponsored by Pharmaceutical Partners of Canada will be presented at the CSHP Professional Prac-
tice Conference in 2013. The criteria are yet to be finalized, but the purpose of this award is to encourage 
Hospital Pharmacy Residency Projects that promote and/or support the implementation and/or achievement 
of a CSHP 2015 objective. The CSHP 2015 Steering Committee believes that Hospital Pharmacy Residents 
are in an excellent position to conduct a research project that would motivate and assist other CSHP mem-
bers and/or pharmacy departments to reach for and hopefully attain one of the CSHP 2015 objectives. The 
amount of the award will be $1,000. 

 
Lilly Survey Now Includes CSHP 2015 Objectives  
The Hospital Pharmacy in Canada Editorial Board is pleased to announce that the 18th Hospital Pharmacy in 
Canada Report is now available at www.lillyhospitalsurvey.ca.  For the first time, the report includes a specific 
chapter on CSHP 2015 including data from the 160 responding facilities on all 36 objectives. 

http://www.cshp.ca/programs/cshp2015/index_e.asp
http://www.cshp.ca/programs/cshp2015/index_e.asp
http://www.lillyhospitalsurvey.ca/
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CSHP 2015 Update  

 
 

 
Spreading the Word and Collecting Success Stories  
Steve has given presentations on CSHP 2015 to anyone willing to listen including: 

The BC Health Authority Pharmacy Directors 
UBC Student CSHP information session 
Lower Mainland Pharmacy Clinical Advisory Team 
CSHP BC Branch Pharmacy Management Harrison Conference  
Northern Health Authority Pharmacy leaders 
CSHP BC Branch Spring Therapeutics Update 

  
Please let Steve know if you have any other ideas regarding target audiences and other strategies to get BC 
pharmacists involved in CSHP 2015 and/or utilizing the available material. 
  
I also encourage you all to submit "success stories" outlining your experience implementing initiatives related 
to the CSHP 2015 Goals.  They can be summaries of initiatives already underway or completed that happen 
to align with any of the 36 CSHP 2105 goals listed on the website.  The stories can be brief, and submitted to 
Steve (sshalansky@providencehealth.bc.ca) 
 

 
Steve Shalansky 
CSHP 2015 BC Branch Champion 

. . . continued from page 9 
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http://www.cshp.ca/programs/cshp2015/2015video_e.asp 

 


